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Chollerton Vicarage 
Dear friends, 
 

It is likely you will know that a General Election will be held on 
Thursday May 7th.  If you didn’t know that then you are probably 
recovering from an extreme and debilitating illness or have been out of the 
country since Christmas.  It is possible you are fed up to the back teeth 
with it all! 

I have been surprised by the number of people who have said to 
me that they have no intention of voting.   Various reasons have been 
given.  Some say they have never voted, others reflect that ours is such a 
‘safe seat’ there is no point in voting.  Many are most disillusioned with 
the promises made before an election which prove to be totally false 
afterwards when power has been secured.   So many statements have been 
made about the different issues which politicians think we are interested 
in that I have completely lost track of which party has said what.  I hope 
that is not their intention.  So, because I like to be informed, I decided to 
look at the manifestos of the five main parties. I was surprised to find that 
none of them (at least on April 10th) had been published.  Perhaps policy is 
still being decided – but surely not this late in the campaign.  I shall read 
them with interest. 

I have no doubt that, God willing, I shall exercise my right to vote.  
When I think of the number of places in the world where voting is either 
not allowed or monitored to ensure the governing regime is voted for then 
I feel it is my duty and privilege to make my mark on the voting paper. 

The Church of England, recognising the problem of ‘voter apathy’, 
decided to encourage people to vote by publishing a ‘pastoral letter’, 
upsetting a number of politicians in the process.   Quite why they got upset 
when all the Church was trying to do was encourage people to vote I don’t 
know.  You can read the letter online through the Church of England 
website, but be warned, it runs to over 50 pages!  It is helpful in that it 
engages with areas of our society which are important, such as community 
issues, welfare reform, food poverty, immigration, and the future for our 
children and grandchildren.  Yes, our decision on May 7th will affect our 
young ones growing up and their schooling. 

One thing I know I will not find is a party which ticks every box in a 
way that suits me.  I can say that because I am not a member of a political 
party.  My task then is to engage with what the parties are saying across a 
range of issues and to decide which of them will be best for our country 
(rather than just locally) over the next five years or so and which of them 
addresses the concerns I have and hold dear.  These concerns will be 
grounded in and around my faith, so the free expression of faith (Christian 
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as well as other faiths) is important to me, the way we treat people from 
overseas, how we look after the most vulnerable in our society, and the 
sort of education our children receive (among many other things) will be 
important to me.  Personally I know I shall need the help of God to make 
my decision.  I will commit my decision to God in prayer to help me with 
my discernment.  I continue to pray for honesty and integrity in our 
politicians, that the day itself will proceed safely, and those who want to 
vote will be able to do so.  It would be good if staff in our polling stations 
report a busier-than-usual day.   

One thing I shall not do though is to stay up all night to watch the 
results.  I shall enjoy a good night’s sleep and listen to the story unfold 
the next day as the ‘horse trading’ begins!  I sense it will be in the news 
for a long time after the election too. 

 
With much love, 

                                                                                     Mike       
 

Round and about Humshaugh 
 

Easter and Spring came together this year and St Peter’s Church looked stunning 

with all the spring flowers including the decorated Cross at the entrance to the 

porch.  This had been made from two branches of the Christmas tree, so linking 

the two festivals of Christmas and Easter.  Canon Michael Jackson guided us on 

the Easter journey from Maundy Thursday to Easter Day.  Our thanks to the 

churchwardens who have maintained our church services so well during the 

interregnum and to everyone who helped make the church look so beautiful. 

When the Mothers’ Union met on Thursday 2nd April members were taken on a 

fascinating pilgrimage to the Shrine of Our Lady of Walsingham by Barry Noble 

who began by showing us a very interesting video about the shrine.  He then 

explained why the shrine meant so much to him and described the important role 

it had played in his life. It was a very interesting and thought provoking afternoon.  

The next meeting is on Thursday 7th May at the home of Roger and Liesbeth 

Langford when the Reverend Michael Slade will be the speaker.  Visitors are 

always welcome at the meetings which begin at 2.00 pm. 

The Quiz at The Crown on March 24th saw a very good turn-out with the Cricket 

Club benefiting to the tune of £219. "Lincoln's Out" was the winning team with 

"March Hairs" strong runners-up.  The next quiz is on Tuesday 21st April when 

the proceeds will go to the Village Hall. 

         Anne Race 
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Date for the Diary 
 

Sunday 20th September 2.00 – 5.00 pm 

To celebrate 100 years of the Women’s Institute 

Humshaugh will be celebrating by staging an exhibition 

and serving delicious afternoon teas in the Village Hall. 

More details later – Watch this space! 

St Peter’s Church 
 
We had most magnificent Easter services with Canon Michael Jackson 
taking services in the benefice on Palm Sunday, Maundy Thursday, Good 
Friday and Easter Day. We are most grateful to him and the continuity was 
so very much appreciated as he took us through the complete Easter story.  
The Church in Humshaugh looked so colourful and attractive and we are 
grateful to all who helped to decorate.  
 
Some of you will have seen that a large spruce tree in the Churchyard was 
uprooted during the gales just prior to Easter.   Fortunately there appears to 
be minimum damage and plans are being made to remove this tree. 
 
Our big news is that discussions and negotiations with the Heritage Lottery 
Fund have been continuing during recent months.  We have only just heard 
that we have been awarded a grant towards the parapet project which is 
linked with the vestry development.    It is early days yet but most 
encouraging and we continue with the Development Review during the next 
few months which could lead to work starting on site some time during next 
year.     Good news indeed. 
 
We have decided in view of the work associated with the above and other 
activities to cancel the Church Fete for this year only and to return next year 
when we hope to have a new vicar appointed.      

 

John McCollum     
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WARK PARISH NEWS 
 

Readers with gardens, I suspect, will be well into the preparation season by now.  
Borders will be tidy, lawns cut and no doubt a few aching backs!  Certainly the 
Monday Men have commenced cutting St Michael’s churchyard and very attractive 
it is. It is wonderful to see colour back in the countryside.  As I write, the W.I. 
Daffodils in Wark ,is a week away ,hopefully this proved successful ,as certainly the 
village today looks wonderful with probably one of the best displays in the North 
Tyne.  Well done to all concerned. 

 

Our Easter services were well supported and the church was brought back to life 
with flowers for Easter Sunday.  Canon Jackson led a powerful and meaningful 
Benefice devotional service on Good Friday in St Michael’s.  

 

Immediately after Easter ,eight pilgrims from Ripon College Cuddesdon, Oxford 
arrived into the Deanery to spend a week exploring EXPANDING HORIZONS. Wark 
parishioners entertained the pilgrims, along with the hosts, to a meal in the Town 
Hall on the Thursday evening , which was no mean feat with the main hall and 
kitchen being out of bounds due to the redecoration programme.  Ann succeeded 
in pulling off a superb meal using slow cookers, boilers then serving off a table in 
the smaller front room to 20 or so sat in the old reading room.  The following 
morning the pilgrims led a form of Morning Prayer in St Michael’s when favourable 
comments were made regarding the church here in Wark.  

 

Two or three more events that have taken place between the printing deadline and 
circulation of Aprils’ THE BROADSHEET are The Lent Lunch in The Community 
Room. It is reasonable to say it could have been better supported ,however £108 
was donated to Save the Children.  Thank you to all who helped. I hope many took 
the opportunity to visit the school on their open Sunday afternoon, 26th April, as 
part of the 50th birthday celebrations and for those technical wiz kids ,you may wish 
to look up on the BBC i-player, Songs of Praise for Sunday 19th April as our Rural 
Dean, Susan Ramsaran was featured along with her horse.  

 

Now let us look to the future. Christian Aid week is May 10th – 17th ,so look out for 
the distinctive red envelope drop onto your mat ,early one morning and please give 
as generously as you can.  The envelopes will be collected from you during that 
week.  Entries are starting to come in for the 2nd Wark and Stonehaugh Scarecrow 
weekend.  Call Laureen (the scarecrow lady) on 01434 230858 asap however last 
entry is 4th June and entries will be on display from 12th June.  So get thinking and 
designing. This is mid April and I know of one couple who are well through making 
theirs! 
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The Broadsheet Editor – Roger Hadley 

Tel: 01434 681077 – email: roger.hadley@btinternet.com 

 Please don’t forget the deadline for the Broadsheet is 14th  of each 
month 

St Michael’s Church are having a Teddy Bear Weekend at the end of May.  This will 
comprise of a Teddy Bear’s Picnic on the village green on Saturday 30th May, 
starting at 2pm with songs, games and, of course a picnic. Don’t forget your Teddy 
Bear! On Sunday 31st May there will be a special service at St. Michael’s where 
Teddy Bears can be blessed. This service will be led by The Revd. Dr Susan 
Ramsaran.  All are welcome to join us.  For catering purposes it would be useful if 
you could let Laureen 230858; John 230367 or Ann 230259 know if you are 
intending to come to the party. 

Tickets are still available for the first sitting, 11.30am to 1.00pm, for the Wark 
Charity Lunch on Wednesday 13th May 2015. Please call Ann on 230259 for yours.  

 

A reminder for PCC members the next meeting is on Tuesday 19th May in 
Westacres Community Room commencing at 7.30pm.  The day earlier, Ann and I 
will have been in St. Cuthbert’s, Haydon Bridge to be sworn in as churchwardens 
for the twelve months from that date by, who during this vacancy period has 
become a good friend, The Archdeacon of Lindisfarne The Ven. Peter Robinson.  
We shall try and test him for further information regarding the appointment for 
the vacancy.  I did warn you the wheels in the Church of England go very slowly. I 
suppose it is best to get things correct.  

 

Now some advance warning; the next issue (June) I shall mention that dreaded 
word GARDEN FETE yes it is that time again, so be prepared ,Saturday 4th July is 
the date. 

 

The sun is now shining, so perhaps I should conclude writing these notes and get 
out into the garden. Before I do, I will leave you with a few words I found in a 
leaflet……You are on this planet for a purpose……find it 

 

What more can or should I say 

Love to all         John 
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SERVICES FOR MAY 2015 

Benefice of Chollerton Benefice of Humshaugh 

Sunday 3rd May  -  The Fifth Sunday of Easter 

9.00 Gunnerton Holy Communion 

10.30 Birtley Holy Communion 

  

9.30 Humshaugh 1662 Communion  

11.00 Simonburn Holy Communion 

6.00 Wark Evening Prayer 

Old Testament: [Genesis 22:1-18] 

Gospel: John 15:1-8  

Epistle: Acts 10:34-43 
Psalm: 22:25-end 

Sunday 10th May  -  The Sixth Sunday of Easter (Rogation)  

9.00 Thockrington Holy Communion 

10.30 Chollerton Holy Communion   

9.30 Humshaugh Morning Prayer 

11.00 Simonburn Morning Prayer 

6.00 Wark Holy Communion 

Old Testament: [Isaiah 55:1-11] 
Gospel: John 15:9-17 

Epistle: Acts 10:44-end  
Psalm: 98 

Sunday 17th May  -  The Seventh Sunday of Easter 

9.00 Gunnerton Holy Communion 

10.30 Birtley Holy Communion 

9.30 Humshaugh Holy Communion  

11.00 Simonburn Holy Communion 

6.00 Wark Evening Prayer  

Old Testament: [Ezekiel 36:24-28] 
Gospel: John 17:6-19 

Epistle: Acts 1:15-17, 21-end  
Psalm: 1 

Sunday 24th May  -  Pentecost (Whit Sunday) 

9.00 Thockrington 1662 Communion 

10.30 Chollerton Holy Communion 

9.30 Wark Holy Communion 

11.00 Simonburn Morning Prayer 

6.30 Humshaugh Evening Prayer 

Old Testament: [Ezekiel 37:1-14] 
Gospel: John 15:26-27, 16:4b-15 

Epistle: Acts 1:1-21  
Psalm: 104:26-end 

Sunday 31st May  -  Trinity Sunday  

10.00 Gunnerton Benefice Holy 

Communion  

11.00 Simonburn Benefice Holy 

Communion 

Old Testament: Isaiah 6:1-8 
Gospel: John 3:1-17  

Epistle: Romans 8:12-17 
Psalm: 29 

Sunday  7th June  -  The First Sunday after Trinity  

9.00 Gunnerton Holy Communion 

10.30 Birtley Holy Communion 

 

9.30 Humshaugh 1662 Communion  

11.00 Simonburn Holy Communion  

6.00 Wark Evening Prayer 

Old Testament: Genesis 3:8-17 
Gospel: Mark 3:20-end 

Epistle: 2 Corinthians 4:13-5:1  
Psalm: 130 
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Weddings 
We witnessed and celebrated the marriage of  

Jozef Victor Gibson and Rebecca Anne Paxton at Chollerton St Giles 
on Friday April 10th  

Messy Church… 
… meets again in Barrasford Village Hall on Saturday June 
27th at 3.00pm.  Please note the change from the usual 
Saturday in the month.  Families welcome with something 
creative to do for adults and children of all ages.  A short 
time of singing and a prayer or two follows before we enjoy 

a family meal together.  For further information please ring Mike the 
Vicar on 681721.   
 

 
Ascension Day 
A United Service of Holy Communion for the Chollerton and Humshaugh 
benefices will be held at St Aidan’s Thockrington on Thursday May 14th at 
7.30pm.  All are welcome to gather in this remote and beautiful church to 
remember and celebrate the ascension of our Lord Jesus Christ to heaven. 

Quiet Day 
The next Quiet Day at Buteland Bothy will be on Friday May 8th from 
10.00am to (approx.) 3.00pm.  It is an opportunity to spend time 
reflecting in silence (indoors or outdoors) on an introduced theme 
followed by lunch together.  A short afternoon session will end with a 
time of worship.  Please let Alison Williams know as soon as possible if 
you hope to be there.  Tel: 01434 220 389. 

——oOo—— 
 

Community Events in Gunnerton Church 

Please ensure that all bookings for Gunnerton Church are made 
by contacting  

Susan Reay on 01434 681852 
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Community Events in Gunnerton Church 

Birtley & District Gardening Group 
Evening meetings have finished for the summer. 

We look forward to the coach trips.  More details to follow. 
 

Plant Sale and Home Produce 
Sunday May 17

th
 at 2.30pm. 

Admission £3.00 including light refreshments 
Plants will be for sale individually priced from 50p to £5.00   

We hope we shall be selling jams, chutneys, cakes, tray-bakes, eggs etc 
on the Home Produce stall. 

Donations of plants by Group members can be brought from 12noon to 
the side door only. 

 

The group always welcomes new visitors or prospective members whether 
experienced or rookie gardeners. 

The annual membership for 2015/16 season is £20.00 
Couples £40.00.  Guests/single talks £4.00 

Subscriptions are due now 

 

Gunnerton Lunch Club 
 

Wednesday May 27th  
£2.50 

12noon-1.00pm  
Delicious homemade soup, pudding, tea and coffee, raffle,  

and, as always, good conversation,  
Raffle 

New volunteers are always welcome to prepare and/or serve the 
lunches.  

If you are interested in helping at this monthly event please contact 
Alison on 689996. 

Coffee Morning 
 

 

Thursday May 7th from 10.30am to 12.00 noon 
Delicious coffee, home bakes and great conversation guaranteed! 

Please note because the Hall is being used as a Polling Station  
the coffee morning will be hosted by Mary White at Croft Cottage 

Birtley Village Hall 
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Birtley Local History Group  
 

Local outing in May, to be confirmed 
Further details from Mary White 01434 230307 

£2.00 per person 

 

Other Church services within the Chollerton Benefice 
 

Barrasford Methodist Chapel:  
Normally services are at 6.30pm each Sunday. 
Great Swinburne: St Mary’s RC Church.  Mass at 10.15am and 12.00 
Noon every Sunday, the 12 o’clock Mass in the Extraordinary Form,  
said in Latin. Enquiries to Fr Bede (Tel: 681968) 

Afternoon Tea Party 
 
A Tea party will take place at Newton Village Hall from 2.00pm to 
4.00pm on Wednesday May 13th.  Everyone is welcome and they are 
particularly for the elderly, people who feel lonely and the less mobile. 
 
There are several volunteers who are willing to provide transport to and 
from. The whole thing is free of charge to everyone.  There will be tea/
cakes/sandwiches provided – and hopefully lots of happy smiles, 
friendship and laughter.  
 
More details from Alice Murphy, 01434 689387 or 07968 396938. 

 
Chollerton WI  
7.30pm Wednesday  Many thanks to visitors from Humshaugh, 
Wall and Wark WIs who helped to make our last Satins and Silks 
meeting so enjoyable.  Our next meeting on 6th May Susan 
Johnson will talking about the Cullercoats Fishergirls (her 
grandmother was one of them).  3rd June: we are having a talk 
on Woolcraft by Fransje Samsom.  In July we are looking forward 
to a Nature Walk at Ladycross, led by Colin Jewitt. 
 New members and visitors always welcome. 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=22aVpUyvEqERzM&tbnid=VnJZV_DsqR1X1M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.jb-publications.co.uk%2Fbviewcathedrals.htm&ei=2FlMUevyIOua0QW5wIDwBA&bvm=bv.44158598,d.d2k&psig
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 Chollerton Benefice Churches Social event 
 
Saturday May 23rd Bacon butties (10-12.30) and Afternoon Tea (2-4pm) at 
Chollerton Vicarage 
Following which we hope to offer regular Saturday morning bacon butties 
at Chollerton church during the summer 

 

The Scarecrows are returning! 
The Barrasford Hall Committee and Chollerton churches thought it would 
be great to make scarecrows again. Photos of our last scarecrow’s 
weekend can be viewed on www.chollerton-churches.org.uk/social.  We 
shall be meeting in Barrasford Village Hall on Saturday July 18th from 
2.00pm to 4.00pm.  Tea, coffee squash and biscuits will be served.  In 
the meantime please drop off no longer needed glasses, beads, hats and 
clothes to Chollerton Vicarage to help make these life-like figures.  Any 
unused clothes and items will be donated to local charity shops or 
recycled. 
The scarecrow weekend is September 12th and 13th and there will be 
afternoon teas and prizes. 

 

Chollerton Parish Council 
There is a vacancy for a Parish Councillor for Chollerton Parish with 
effect from May 2015.  It is a very interesting voluntary post which helps 
address issues and shape the future of the Parish. If anyone is interested 
in representing their village please contact the Parish Clerk Linda 
Pinkham on 07528676451 or speak to any of the current Parish 
Councillors. 

Forthcoming social event in the Chollerton Benefice  

 
 June 14th Birtley Fete at Chipchase Castle 

 June 19th Midsummer barbecue at Gunnerton church 

 July 24th Chollerton Safari Supper 

 July 26th  Birtley Champagne and Strawberries (tbc) 

 August (date tbc) Thockrington Fete at Carrycoats Hall 

 September 4th Ken and Alison’s wine tasting evening 

 September 12th and 13th  Scarecrow weekend with Barrasford vil-
lage hall committee 

 October 11th Birtley Harvest lunch at 1.00pm Birtley village hall 

 October 25th Sing for your supper at Chollerton church, and  

 November 27th  Chilli evening (venue tba) 

http://www.chollerton-churches.org.uk/social
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A farmer turns up to Evensong and discovers that he and the 
vicar are the only people there. 

“What shall we do?” asks the vicar. 
“Well,” replies the farmer, “If I goes to feed my sheep and 
only one turns up, I feeds her.” 
So after four hymns, two sung canticles, one sung psalm, two 
long lessons, prayers for everything under the sun and a 
twenty minute sermon the service draws to a close. 
“If I goes to feed my sheep and only one turns up, I feeds 
her,” says the farmer on his way out, “but I don’t go and give 
her the whole bag full!!!” 

An Alzheimer Prayer 
 
Do not ask me to remember 
Do not try to make me understand 
Let me rest and know you are with me 
Kiss my cheek and hold my hand. 
 
I am confused beyond your concept 
I am sad and sick and lost 
All I know is that I need you 
To be with me at all cost. 
 
Do not lose your patience with me 
Do not scold or curse or cry 
I cannot help the way I’m acting 
Cannot be different though I try. 
 
Just remember that I need you 
That the best of me is gone 
Please do not fail to stand beside me 
Love me till my life is done. 
 
Author unknown 
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PEACE OF MIND FUNDRAISER CONCERT 

 
10th May at World Headquarters, Curtis Mayfield House, Carliol Square, 

Newcastle upon Tyne, Tyne and Wear NE1 6UF  
7 – 11 p.m. 

Featuring Pikey Beatz - a Ska/Reggae band from Northumberland  
https://www.facebook.com/PikeyBeatz  

and The Crossings Band - a world music ensemble of cross-cultural 
music: www.crossings.org.uk 

World food available.  
Benefiting asylum seekers with a hardship fund. Donations also 

gratefully received, through: http://www.gofundme.com/rpnf7af7 
Tickets on the door: £5 min donation,£3 concessions; free to people 

seeking asylum  
Supported by World Headquarters, The Crossings Band and Pikey Beatz 

For further information, please contact : 
Lucy Fairley – lucyfairley@gmail.com 

Good Friday Walk. 
 

It was damp and dismal on Good Friday. At 9.50 it looked like I would be the 

only person joining Sally for the walk she had suggested as a reflection of the 

story  of Jesus walk to Calvary. By 10.00 there was a group, cheerily setting off 

despite the drizzle. What a diverse group we were, aged between 7 weeks and 70 

+, from Wark, Simonburn, Humshaugh and Gunnerton. Between ‘stations’ of 

reflection, stopping at various points on the walk, sally had seen ordinary 

features of our surroundings become a visual reminder of the signs and symbols 

pertinent to Good Friday. A thorn bush, the crown of thorns, a rough telegraph 

pole with barbed wire, symbolic of the cross, and a steep climb up the hill 

reminiscent of the weary assent that Jesus made. At each point there was a 

reading and a moment of quiet reflection. Between, we chatted, making new 

acquaintances and catching up with old friends as we walked. We took turns in 

pushing the pram, watched little Leo jump puddles and noticed yellow primroses 

and white violets, peeping through the grass, greeetiong spring. A welcome 

cuppa, hot cross buns and other delights awaited us on our return to the town hall 

coffee morning. A day that started off as damp and dismal had become one of 

relaxed but thoughtful company and a highlight of Holy week. 

Jane Abrams 
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The Rectory @ Bellingham 

 

Dear Friends, 
Easter Week was celebrated in fine style in Bellingham 
Deanery (the local area from the Wall to the Border) as we welcomed 
a group of pilgrims from Ripon College Cuddesdon in Oxfordshire. 
The ten pilgrims were four ordinands in training for the 
priesthood (two men and two women), the wife and baby son of one 
ordinand, a tutor with her 14-year old daughter and two octogenarian 
nuns. It would be hard to imagine a more varied and stimulating 
group; and we tried to give them a varied and inspiring experience of 
Expanding Horizons. 
They started at Heavenfield, admiring the extensive view from 
St Oswald's church across the deanery to the distant hills. That night 
they stayed in that parish as guests in private homes. 
The next day, with the theme “From History to Eternity”, there 
was a visit to Chesters and they were welcomed by parishioners of 
Chollerton, Thockrington and Birtley to stay with them that night. 
Then on up the North Tyne valley to the “Freedom and Space” 
of the fells above Wark and Bellingham, with a morning of walking 
the country where the lie of the land hasn't changed much since St 
Cuthbert's time. 
Wark and Simonburn provided overnight hospitality before the 
pilgrims continued to Kielder Water and Forest Park for “Creation and 
the Stars”. This day's activity was designed to expand our horizons 
beyond limit. It was disappointing that the evening was cloudy and no 
stars were visible – though nobody doubted their existence, which is 
a reminder to us of other things that are true but unseen. Nevertheless, 
the visit to Kielder Observatory and accommodation at the Calvert 
Trust made it a worthwhile event. 
By now the pilgrims had plenty to reflect on during their Quiet 
Day at Simonburn. After a night with hosts at Bellingham, they 
attended the morning service in St Cuthbert's church and delighted the 
local congregation with their singing. 
Sunday was the day for “Artists as co-creators”, enjoying both 
the visual arts as in Mary Ann Rogers' studio and also more music at 
Choral Evensong in St Aidan's church Thorneyburn with Antiphon 
providing the choir conducted by John Roper. 
The pilgrims moved gamely on to stay that night in Tarset and 
Corsenside, as the main part of the pilgrimage came to an end there 
with a service the next morning on the hill at St Cuthbert's. 
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The farewell event was a Northumbrian Evening in Otterburn 
Memorial Hall with the Tarset Ceilidh Band and clog dancing by the 
Adamson brothers from Ridsdale. 
Matching the variety amongst the pilgrims, the performers who 
entertained us ranged in age from First School to firmly past 
retirement. 
It was a week for everyone, locals and visitors, hosts and 
guests, young and old.... It was an enriching experience for all of us. 
The pilgrims were overwhelmed by the warmth of the welcome which 
they received from people they had never met before and they said that 
they wished that they could offer something in return. Then they 
realised that they were giving something of themselves by being 
willing to talk openly about their lives, their spiritual journeys, their 
faith and their response to our communities. 
Reluctant to leave the next morning after their last night in 
Elsdon and final prayers in St Cuthbert's church, they stood around on 
the green even after receiving a blessing to send them on their way 
back to Oxford. 
I should like to thank everyone who contributed in any way to 
the success of the week, through hospitality, catering and other 
activities. Everyone seems to have enjoyed the encounters, the 
travelling together and sharing the events. We have all learnt 
something about ourselves and about each other. Sometimes we have 
become more understanding. Sometimes people who were strangers 
last week have become friends overnight, planning to visit each other 
in the future. 
A pilgrimage is a physical journey which has a spiritual 
dimension. It enables the pilgrim to concentrate on aspects of life that 
sometimes get ignored or neglected. We hope to host other pilgrims in 
these parishes if there is support for the idea. 
If you are interested in helping with a future pilgrimage or if 
you would like to join in one of our own local mini-pilgrimages, do let 
me know. Meanwhile, I wish you “God speed” in your current 
journey through life! 
With best wishes, 
Yours sincerely,  

Susan Ramsaran 
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Simonburn Notes 

 

It is lovely to see the village green with all the daffodils standing proud. 

The church, as usual, looked very 'spring-like' for the Easter Sunday service, which was 

taken by Rev. Canon Michael Jackson. Thank you to all those that helped with the 

flowers and to tidy around the church. 

The flower arranging has been left to one person (Mrs Allgood), for many years. This is a 

large job for one person to do alone, It would be lovely if more of us could find time to 

put flowers in the church, for a loved ones Birthday, Anniversary or perhaps more often. 

If a few people could take the responsibility for an arrangement, especially on 'High days 

and holidays' (and any Sunday in between) this would make Mrs Allgood's life a little 

easier. You don't have to be a professional flower arranger, just flowers in a vase would 

be very much appreciated. 

In April we had a 'get together' to discuss Simonburn Fete which is to be held on 

Saturday 25th July. Thank You to all those that attended, it was a very productive 

evening. I know it seems like a long way off, but we have been given a hamper that 

needs to be filled! If you would like to donate any item for this Raffle Prize, you can 

leave them with Roger Hadley. More information will appear in next months Broadsheet. 

On Saturday 16th May, we will be having the Annual Spring Clean in church. Many 

hands make light work, so please come along, with a duster, from 9am. You might even 

find tea and biscuits! 

On the 20th June, The Chernobyl Children Lifeline Charity are bringing some girls from 

Belarus, to stay with families in the area, for 1 months respite care. Their stay will 

improve their immune system and quality of life. Christine Burridge is collecting any 

toiletries and second hand clothes and footwear, for girls aged 9-11 years for them to take 

back to Belarus. For more details please contact Christine on 01434 689993. 

Sharon 

                                                          Late Spring Garden Opening 
 

Carrycoats Hall, Nr Birtley, NE48 3JG  
Sunday 31st May  

2-5pm  

         Entrance £5, to include teas.              

Plant stall  

In aid of the Gurkha Welfare Trust  


